Christ Church School Newsletter

Nurturing lifelong learners with God's guidance

Love Courage Honesty Faith Forgiveness

Summer 3 part 2

Croydon Athletics Successes

A number of children completed training during the summer term and were selected to compete at the Croydon Schools' athletics competition. We were delighted to be able to take teams to this event. Competitions took place over three sessions after school at the end of June.

The boys selected to represent Christ Church School were Dan Martin, Clayton Kameni, Amari Donkor and Emilio Bortagaray from Y6, Caleb Williams and Luke Bradley from Y5, Benji Daniel from Y4 and Cole Cummings from Y3.

The girls selected to represent Christ Church School were Ruby GPS, Saniya Mistry and Gabbi Trimbee from Y6, Ruby Edwards and Claire Chari from Y5, Lorelia Guiaguin from Y4 and Lydia Martin from Y3.

Amari, Luke, Caleb W, Ruby GPS and Lorelia all qualified for the semi-finals/finals day on the Wednesday. Caleb W qualified for Year 5 high jump but was unable to make the finals due to other commitments. Amari came 7th in the Year 6 long jump, Luke took part in the finals for the Year 5 long jump, Ruby GPS came 6th for throwing a rounders ball and Lorelia came 3rd in the semi-finals for Year 4 sprints.

Lorelia just missed out on qualifying for the finals, but she did run in the Year 5 and Year 6 relay team for us! Fantastic team spirit was shown by all and thank you to all the parents that supported us at this event.

Report comments

If you have not already done so, please return the parent comments sheet that you were given at your child's pupil led learning conference. A copy has been attached with this newsletter. This is for you to record your views on your child's progress in school this academic year and will form part of their educational record. All reports comments will be read by the class teachers and Mrs Pike, where relevant, key information will be shared with the next teacher.

Sports day

I am sorry that we were not able to run sports day for our younger children this year and I apologise too for the late notice of the cancellation. We had been tracking radar maps of the predicted rainfall which initially had suggested we would be clear of rain for that period.

Unfortunately, it was not possible to reschedule this event due to the significant workload and the challenges of arranging the volunteer support required.

Thank you to Miss Wooldridge for her organisation of the day and to all who helped with the morning sports day, especially to those of you who gave the children some additional enjoyment by participating in the parent/carer races.

Shopping for new school uniform

Please remember to check the school website for details of uniform requirements before you buy. Hewitts stock a red uniform for two different Christ Church Schools. Please check that they have provided you with uniform with the Christ Church Purely logo.

- **Coats** should be dark blue, black or grey, plain or with school logo from Hewitts. They can also be Christ Church red provided the red matches the school sweatshirt.
- **Bags** The only bags children can have in school are a drawstring PE bag and the school book bag. Backpacks are not permitted due to the difficulties with storage in school.
- Grey pinafore dresses are only permitted for children in Reception classes. From Year 1 upwards children should wear charcoal grey skirts or tailored trousers for their winter uniform.
- **Shirts** all children should wear white polo shirts. From Year 3 upwards children may wear a shirt and tie. Please note shirts with buttons all the way up <u>should not be</u> worn without a tie.
- **Socks** Please stick to the uniform colours of grey socks with shorts or trousers and white socks with skirts or dresses.
- **Shoes** should be black shoes, not trainers or boots.

Diary Dates

Tue Jul 23 Leavers' service 9.30am

Tue Jul 23 School closes at 1.30pm for summer holidays

Wed Sep 04 School opens for Autumn term

Term Dates: 2019/20

Autumn Term 2019

Open Wednesday 4th September Close Friday 18th October at normal time

HALF TERM

Open Tuesday 29th October Close Friday 20th December at 1.30pm

Spring Term 2020

Open Tuesday 7th January Close Friday 14th February at normal time

HALF TERM

Open Monday 24th February Close Friday 3rd April at 1.30pm

Summer Term 2020

Open Tuesday 21st April Close Friday 22nd May at normal time

HALF TERM

Open Tuesday 2nd June Close Tuesday 21st July at 1.30pm

Please note:

Bank Holidays: Friday 8th May 2020

Staff Training (subject to change): 3rd September 2019

28th October 2019 6th January 2020 20th April 2020 1st June 2020

Christ Church C of E Primary School – Summer Term Report 2019



Please comment on your child's learning and progress this year and return this to the school office. Thank you.	
Child's name:	Class:
Signed:	